

























































































LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING

BETWEEN:

THE BOARD OF QOVENDRS
of *
EXHIBITION PLACE
(hereinafter referred to as the “Board)
-and-

THE INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE OF THEATRICAL STAGE EMPLOYEES
and
MOVING PICTURE MACHINE TECHNICIANS, ARTISTS AND ALLIED CRAFTS
of
THE UNITED STATES, ITS TERRITORIES AND CANADA
LOCAL 58
(hereinafter referred to as the “Union”)

RE: COLLECTIVE AGREEMENT JANUARY 1, 2009 — DECEMBER 31, 2011
TECHNICAL SERVICES SHOP ASSIGNMENTS

Understanding the full time nature of the Technical Services Department and staff;
Understanding that current economic conditions are curtailing the amount of work through the
Technical Services Department;

Understanding that both Exhibition Place and IATSE Local 58 are cooperating in an attempt to
not lay-off the Technical Services Department staff -

¢ Technical Services Department staff can go on the IATSE Local 58 call list and take calls.

¢ Should Technical Services Department staff take calls at any Exhibition Place venue other
than the Technical Services shop, Monday through Friday, they will be paid as per the
collective agreement outside of the Technical Services Department Articles. If this call is
less than a full day Management may request that they return to the Technical Services
Department shop at the rates and conditions of the Collective Agreement pertaining to
the Technical Services Department.

e If they refuse a call at Exhibition Place, at the Employer’s discretion, they may or may not
work in the shop for the duration of that call(s).

e See examples below.

e It has been agreed that if requested to go back to the shop the Technical Services person

is not obligated to do so.
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